DRAFT

10-14-2013
FINANCE, PERSONNEL AND AUDIT COMMITTEE APPROPRIATION TRANSFERS 

C

UNALLOCATED CONTINGENCY
File No. 13-1/13-800

(Journal, December 20, 2012)
Action Required


Finance, Personnel and Audit Committee


County Board (2/3 Vote)


WHEREAS, department requests for transfers within their own accounts have been received by the Department of Administrative Services, Fiscal Affairs, and the Director finds that the best interests of Milwaukee County will be served by allowance of such transfers;


THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Director, Department of Administrative Services, is hereby authorized to make the following transfers in the 2013 appropriations of the respective listed departments:
	
	
	
	
	
	From
	
	To

	1)
	4391 – House of Correction
	
	

	
	6109
	–
	Medical Service Fees
	
	
	
	$ 605,250

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	1945 – Appropriation for Contingency
	
	

	
	8901
	–
	Appropriation for Contingency
	
	$605,250
	
	


The Superintendent of the House of Correction requests an appropriation transfer of $605,250 to allocate funds from Appropriation for Contingency into Medical Service Fees (low org 4391, account 6109).

The 2013 Adopted Capital Improvement Budget allocated $2,000,000 in property tax levy funding to finance implementation costs associated with the replacement of the Electronic Medical Records (EMR) system tracking inmate medical services provided at the House of Correction and County Jail.  In May of 2013, Milwaukee County was court ordered to enter into a contract with Armor Correctional Services for the provision of inmate medical as part of maintaining compliance with the Christensen Decree. 

Article VI, Section 6.1 Medical Records of the Armor contract stipulated that Armor would provide an EMR software program for the House of Correction and County Jail for a onetime payment of $206,075.  Since the EMR software will be provided via Armor at a reduced cost to the County, there was no longer a need to finance the EMR project through the Capital Improvements budget.  Therefore, in September of 2013, it was requested that funds be reallocate from this project to the County Appropriation for Contingency and then to the Medical Service Fees account at the HOC, to fund, in part, the Armor contract through the end of 2013.  

The HOC is requesting additional funds from Appropriation for Contingency in order to fund the remainder of the Armor contract cost for 2013.  A departmental fund transfer has been prepared by the HOC in conjunction with this transfer in order to absorb $846,000 of the remaining cost of the contract internally.  The monies from contingency will be used to fill the gap between funding that is available internally and total contract cost for 2013, which was not budgeted for in 2013.

There is no tax levy impact from this transfer.

TRANSFER SIGNED BY THE COUNTY EXECUTIVE OCTOBER 8, 2013.
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